Adams and Jefferson County Hazardous Response Authority

Record of Proceedings

April 27, 2021
The Board of Directors of the Adams and Jefferson County Hazardous Response Authority held its regularly scheduled meeting on April 27, 2021 as a virtual meeting using the ZOOM pro virtual meeting program. Meeting identification and entry instructions were sent to board members, identified proxy representatives and posted on the public bulletin board of the Authorities website www.adamsjeffcohazmat.org
Meeting ID: 

https://zoom.us/j/93563613716?pwd=V1JOOXB2MWtrNk1YeGd2Sk5nNlBtdz09 
Meeting ID: 935 6361 3716

Passcode: 572803

Board Members present were: Doug Hall, Karl Smalley, Jesse Miller, Jamie Denison, Jon Everhart, Dave Ramos, Clint Fey and Brian Hlavacek
Excused from the meeting were: Bill Blackburn, Clint Garner and John Simpson

Also attending were: Glenn Grove, Karie Slade and Cassandra Schutt
The meeting was called to order by Doug Hall at 1:03 P.M. (1303)
Change to the Agenda:

Clint Garner has resigned from the Board of Directors and Adams County Fire is working with the Mutual Aid Chiefs to determine who might replace him in that position. 
Record of Proceedings:

Records of proceedings of the meeting February 8, 2021 meeting were discussed. There was a motion to accept the minutes as presented made by Clint Fey. There was a second to the motion from Dave Ramos.  A vote was taken and the motion passes unanimously.

Financial Report:

The Financial report from January, February and March, 2021 was presented.  After review there was no additional discussion. A motion to accept the financial report was made by Dave Ramos. There was a second to the motion from Jon Everhart. A vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.

Coordinators Report
· The Strategic Working Group (SWG) held a virtual meeting on April 12, 2021 to discuss status of projects regarding team activities such as quarterly training FOG review and equipment needs. Perry Otero hosted the virtual meeting using the Zoom account.
· Adams-Jeffco HazMat Team Training:

· 2nd Quarter planning meeting May 3rd 0900 virtual hosted by Perry Otero

· 2nd Quarter – May 9, 11 and 13, 2021 at Community College of Aurora 0900-1500

· 3rd Quarter – August 9,11 and 13, 2021

· 4th Quarter – October 11,13 and 15, 2021
· Board of Director’s Meeting Dates (Held on the fourth Tuesday of the first month of each quarter) 

· 2nd Quarter - April 27, 2021 location and format TBD due to the COVID-19 Pandemic meeting protocols.

· 3rd Quarter - July 27, 2021 location and format TBD due to the COVID-19 Pandemic meeting protocols.

· 4th Quarter - October 26, 2021 location and format TBD due to the COVID-19 Pandemic meeting protocols. 

· HazMat-1 tires are due to be replaced per the NFPA recommendations for emergency vehicles.

· HazMat-1 was out of service for a short period with a battery charging problem. For logistical reasons, West Metro Fire requested that their shop be authorized to perform the repair rather than to transport the truck to North Metro. Ultimately, West Metro replaced the primary vehicle batteries, the Kussmaul charging system and added a dedicated electrical circuit to the station in order to resolve the problem. West Metro will be billing the Authority for parts and services related to that repair.

· All vehicles are currently in service

· HazMat-6 (Brighton) I have been notified the Brighton Fire has received a grant of approximately $600,000 to build a HazMat response vehicle and that once completed, they will no longer be hosting the current HazMat-6 vehicle. It is Glenn’s recommendation that the current vehicle be retired and removed from service when the new one is placed into service and that the Authority work with Brighton Fire to 1) determine the roll of the new vehicle in the Authority team’s plan and if the plan is to support the team, then, 2) determine which equipment should be transferred to the new truck from HazMat-6. It is estimated that the new truck is 12-18 months away from being purchased and built.

· The monthly financial packages for January and February are posted on the website. Please remember that they are currently posted only on the members area as proposed pending financial review and approval by the board prior to posting on the public accessible portion of the website. 

Board Member Reports:

Doug Hall: Reported that the North Area Chiefs have agreed on a policy that only vaccinated personnel will respond to calls outside of the day-to-day mutual aid requirements.

( Bob Hose:
Bill Blackburn: Absent
(
 Jon Everhart: No Report
( 

David Ramos: Suggested that the board members develop a financial reporting process to be used by the Coordinator and Secretary-Treasurer.
( 

Karl Smalley: Said the he will make himself available to meet with the Coordinator for the purposes of financial review and check processing. 

( 

Clint Garner: Absent
(  

Brian Hlavacek: Reported that he will be filling the position on the board representing the Tri-County Health Department and wishes Lisa Oliveto well in her retirement.
(  

John Simpson: Absent
(  

Jamie Denison: No Report
 ( 

Jesse Miller: No Report
( 

Clint Fey: Reported on a response by Station 2 and Station 5 personnel to the NREL facility regarding a small fire contained within a chemical hood. He also reported that West Metro technicians will be attending the quarterly training.
( 

Other Reports

· Working group reports

· Field Operation Guidelines (FOGs) were reviewed, minor correction recommendations were made and incorporated into the FOGs. There were no substantive changes recommended so the latest version, dated April 15, 2021, has been uploaded to the website and is available. The appendices are currently being reviewed.

· A portion of the equipment group is currently reviewing the available FTIR and Raman units to determine if there is a preference.

· Training group is working with the other regional teams and the Civil Support Team to finalize equipment needs and details for the upcoming multi-team training on May 9, 11 and 13 (revised second quarter training) with the 8th CST at Community College of Aurora.
Old Business
· The Bank of the West signature cards were completed and submitted for all three accounts. The authorized signers on the accounts are now:
· Doug Hall – Chair

· Karl Smalley – Secretary/Treasures

· Jamie Denison – Board Member

· Glenn Grove – Coordinator 

· Status of RFP for legal review of the By-Laws
Dave Ramos thought that there were additional responses to the RFP. Glenn stated that many of the recipients did not respond to the RFP by returning a proposal. All of the responses had been sent to him as they came in.

· Coordinator Job Description Review
Board members had received the proposed job description from Dug Hall for review. There was a motion to accept the revised job description as submitted made by Dave Ramos. There was a second to the motion made by Karl Smalley. A vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
New Business

· 2022 budget proposal

· Increase or no increase? If there is a request to increase the budget, by how much?

· Commissioners, cities and towns need to be notified

There was a discussion about the need for any increases now or in the future. Board members expressed concern about going to many years without asking for an increase and then asking for a larger percentage while still considering the economy and financial status of the cities, towns and counties. There was also a discussion addressing the need to incorporate some reasonable level of increase that would specifically address the need for a capital equipment replacement fund that the Authority does not currently have in the budget. Doug Hall recommended that the Authority should prepare a presentation that would include an annual report, including general information on services provided by the team, ads well as training and responses that the team participates in. Doug said the he would ask Cassandra Schutt (his Executive Assistant) to assist with this project as she has done them for Westminster Fire Department in the past.
Although no decision on an increase was made at this time, Glenn was advised to notify the member agencies that they could anticipate that any request for an increase would not exceed 5% of the current assessments.  
· The regional HazMat Teams are receiving equipment to be funded through the Urban Area Security Initiative (UASI -Denver) and the State Homeland Security Program (SHSP/ North Central Region) to replace both the current Fourier Transform Infrared Spectroscopy (FTIR) and the near Infrared Spectroscopy (NIR, Near IR or Raman technology). We will be getting two of each; one each for HM-1 and HM-4. As part of the NCR grant process, additional scoring points were awarded if the applicant includes a “hard match” cost offset as part of the application. One point is awarder for 1-10 percent with two points awarded foe 11-20 percent and so on. Each of the teams agreed to contribute 11% to receive the two points as opposed to 10% for one point. Financial request for the FTIR is $85,000 per unit or $170,000 on that grant, for a hard match of $9,350 per unit or $18,700 for two FTIR units. The Raman project will be requesting $65,000 per unit or $130,000 for AJCHRA. 11% match would be $7,150 per unit or $14,300. The Board to authorized the commitment of $33,000 from the capital reserve funds as matching funds. I will be working with Karl Smalley and the two fiscal agents; Denver and Arapahoe County to provide the matching funds as agreed within the grant applications. The Authority will be receiving equipment worth approximately $300,000 depending on actual cost at the time of purchase.
Executive Session – None scheduled
There being no additional business, a motion to adjourn was made by Clint Fey. There was a second from Jamie Denison. A vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously at 1430 hours.
Next meeting date, Tuesday, July 27, 2021 from 1300 to 1500. Format and or location to be determined
Secretary/Treasurer

